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NEIGHBORHOOD BLIGHT AD HOC COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
February 10, 2014
5 p.m.
Location: Don Davis Room, City Hall, 117 West Duval Street.
In Attendance: Chair CM E. Denise Lee, CM John Crescimbeni, CM Jim Love, CM Dr. Johnny Gaffney, Kimberly Scott, Municipal Code Compliance; Jeff Foster, Solid Waste; Sgt. David Oliver, JSO; Lisa Darnell, JTA; Karen Bowling, Mayor’s Office; Daphne Colbert, Neighborhoods; Robert Prado, MCC; Angela Spears, Mayor’s Office; Aleizha Batson, PIO; Alex Pellom, EPD; Jim Robinson, Public Works; Monica Cichowlas, 630-CITY; Lin White, Public Works; Calvin Burney, Planning; Tim Pugh, JEA; Steve Woodard, Emergency Preparedness; Sherry Wilson, Parks and Recreation; David Chapman, FNDR; Teresa Eichner, Mayor’s Office; Kelley Boree, Parks & Recreation; Mary Blake-Holley, Senior Services; Charles Curry, Senior Services; James Reed, City Planner; Brian Mosier, MCCD; Steve Patterson, Florida Times-Union, Wayne Ezell, Times-Union; Dave McDaniel, Public Works; Kevin Kuzel, ECA District 14; and Dan Macdonald, ECA District 8.
CM Bill Bishop had an excused absence.
The meeting was called to order at 10:09 a.m. The minutes were accepted (4-0). 

Daphne Colbert of Neighborhoods presented a progress report on creating a database of neighborhood, business, faith-based, and service organizations. She handed out a packet containing Excel spreadsheets for each group. The committee offered suggestions to each list to make them easier to read as well as asking for additional information. CM John Crescimbeni suggested that instead of keeping separate lists, that one master database be created that has all of this information in one place. It will make for easier searches when looking to contact specific groups. There was also discussion on why some groups were listed as CPACs.

Chair E. Denise Lee asked CM Crescimbeni and Karen Bowling, Chief Executive Officer, to work with Neighborhoods to create this list.

Discussion turned to a letter that had been drafted to seek contact information from various neighborhood groups. CM Lee was disappointed to learn that the letter had been sent to 388 groups prior to approval from the Ad Hoc Blight Committee. CM Crescimbeni asked if the form was online. It is. He didn't think the form was very user friendly and that it needed to be re-worked. CM Lee asked CM Jim Love to work with Neighborhoods to re-draft the letter and the form and that it be brought back to the next meeting.

Kim Scott, of Municipal Code Compliance spoke about the state of the Robocall software intended to jam the phones of those who advertise on illegal snipe signs. A preliminary OGC opinion stated that as long as the calls were of an educational nature they would be allowed. Harassment, however, would not be allowed. OGC is waiting for a final opinion from General Counsel Cindy Laquidara.

CM Warren Jones joined the meeting at 11 a.m.

CM Crescimbeni continued the conversation about Robocalls asking why is it that other cities are using the technology to jam offenders' phone lines. He asked if these cities did due diligence that resulted in the same opinion. He said if the legal opinion stands outlawing harassment, then maybe the state legislature needs to address the issue and allow municipalities to take action against illegal signs by using the Robocall technology.

The Municipal Code Compliance department broke out the broad "Nuisance Property" category to now list dead trees on private property, pool clarity on private property and graffiti on private property as separate categories.

Ms. Scott reported that 4,039 snipe signs have been collected from November 2013 to January 31, 2014. Fines have been levied against 505 citations. (Each sign represents one citation at a cost of $55 each.) She explained that her department has not been able to trace the owners of the remainder of the signs. Sgt. David Oliver said JSO may have some ways of tracing the phone numbers of those using disposable phones. CM Love encouraged JSO to work with Municipal Code Compliance on this issue. CM Lee established a subcommittee with CM Love as chair to spearhead the parameters of cooperation between JSO and Municipal Code Compliance and applicable means to find owners of illegal snipe signs. Peggy Sidman, Deputy General Counsel, said wiretap laws are very strict when it comes to civil cases and judges may not be inclined to sign off on them in this case. CM Lee asked that the subcommittee give a report at the next Ad Hoc Blight meeting.

Dr. Mary Borg, a UNF professor for 29 years said she has a class of 13 students currently working on a blight project. They are researching how to keep once blighted areas clean. They are broken into groups: Literature review of what other cities have done, data analysis of blight in the city, and policy proposals developed from data and research.

Lisa Darnell of the JTA spoke to the list of 115 proposed sites for new trash receptacles at bus stops. She also provided a list of 10 of the busiest bus stops around the city to use as a pilot program to study how trash is accumulates and how it is picked up. CM Dr. Johnny Gaffney asked that the stop on A. Philip Randolph and Union Street be added to the list. She also told the committee that every bus is equipped with its own small trash can near the entrance. Ms. Bowling asked that bus drivers receive some training to encourage riders not to leave trash at the bus stop and use the trash receptacle in the bus. She'd like a report on that for the next meeting.

Paul Martinez of Intergovernmental Affairs reported on the progress of the tires and snipe sign buyback program. He presented a packet with budgets as well as samples of the "Wanted" poster. The event is set for Saturday April 5 from 8 a.m. to 2 p.m. in Lot J at EverBank Field. He detailed the budget line items and said he is seeking in-kind contributions as well as sponsorship opportunities. Ms. Bowling asked that a timeline working backwards from April 5 be created so that everything can be placed on a schedule.

CM Crescimbeni asked that JEA be approached about putting a flier or announcement in its bills sent to Duval County residents. CM Lee wants additional Port-o-Lets on site. CM Lee asked that CM Gaffney, CM Love and Ms. Bowling get together to come up with a name for the event.

Jeff Foster of Solid Waste discussed the logistics of collecting and removing the tires. It was also mentioned that a possible problem will be if there are still people bringing tires and signs once the $45,000 reward money has been issued. There needs to be a way to get the tires and signs dropped off so they don't end up adding to the blight problem.

It was also mentioned that the city limits tire haulers to 8 tires and that there may be a need for waiver of that ordinance. CM Lee asked Ms. Bowling and Ms. Sidman to get together to author legislation regarding tire limits and to appropriate funds for this event as an emergency. All of the names of the committee will be on the bill.

CM Crescimbeni said realtors should be notified that their legal directional signs shouldn't be put out due to the temptation for people to collect them not knowing that they are legal.

Next meeting is on Thursday February 20 at 10 a.m. in the Don Davis Room.
Meeting adjourned at 12:24 p.m.

Contents: Minutes, attendance sheet and audio recording.

